
March 31, 2025 

March 2025 Prayer Letter 

Dear Prayer Warriors, 

We are grateful for another blessed and productive month here in México! During the month of March, I 
was able to teach the adult Sunday School class once while also preaching on a Sunday morning and a 
Wednesday evening (Bro. Miller had to take a trip to the US to lay his father to rest and also traveled to 
Brazil to meet his first grandchild). Again, I am very thankful to Bro. Miller for trusting his pulpit to me 
in this way. Preparing sermons and preaching has definitely helped me grow in my ability to speak 
Spanish.  

Also during the past month, I was able to lead a young man named Román to the Lord for salvation. It 
was a great blessing that he was not only willing to listen to me present the plan of salvation but also 
willing to accept Christ as his Savior. Please join me in praying for his spiritual growth. 

At the end of the month, Iglesia Bautista Fidelidad hosted a Family Conference and a Ladies’ conference. 
Brittany and I enjoyed teaching a kids class for part of the Family Conference, and Brittany enjoyed the 
Ladies’ conference as well. Helping in the preparation for these conferences also was a great blessing in 
allowing us to see some of what goes into events like these. 

We also are praising the Lord that everything went well with my passport renewal! This was the first time 
any of us had to renew a passport on the field, so there was definitely some learning that occurred 
through this process. At the end of that process, we are quite thankful that there were no issues or 
hiccups. 

I must inform you all that there have been some recent changes to how packages would be shipped to us 
here in México. The process is a little challenging to explain, so if you would like more information 
regarding that process, feel free to email, text, or call me. As much as we enjoy surprises, the way 
package shipping goes here requires that we be aware of what is coming in case we need to take any 
follow up measures to receive a shipment. We are quite grateful that your prayers and support have not 
had complications in getting to us, and we thank you very much for all of the ways you have showed us 
your care and generosity! 

In Christ’s service, 

Tim Pontius 
Missionary to México with BIMI 
Pontius2MX.org
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